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AUGUST UPDATE 
AGM 

Thanks to the many that turned up to support our Governance process at the AGM last Sunday. As per our recent email 

we have not filled sufficient positions to form a quorum so the caretaker Committee will be meeting to discuss ways to 

best fill the casual vacancies and get us up and running again. 

If you have an interest in contributing to any aspect of our Governance or other functions, please contact us. 

Subs Renewals 

Thanks to those that have got their subs sorted, Club Spark has had a fairly successful initial implementation, it will be 

interesting to see what further use we can make of it to promote events, etc. 

As per our Constitution subs are now overdue. Club Spark allows for monthly payments if this is of interest to you. 

Club Person Of The Year 

Congratulations to Beth Kennelly on being awarded the Club Person Of The Year for 2022, now known as “The Norton” 

in Peter’s memory. Beth has made a significant contribution in her role as Secretary and also been a supporter of club 

events requiring help such as catering and barbequing. In addition Beth has been the main driver of the resurgence of 

the inter club social days which provide a well organised social tennis session for many. 

Entry Code Update 

The gate entry code will be changed later in August and the new code provided to members at that time. 

Midweek Ladies Pennant 

Finals for the current pennant will be played as follows Div 1 Semi Final at Geilston Bay and Div 2 Semi Final at Rosny 

on Wednesday August 17th with both Grand Finals at Sunshine on Wednesday August 24th. A number of our ladies will 

be competing. 

The next roster commences on September 21st with the Grand Final on December 07th, names can be added to the list 

on the board by Sunday September 04th.
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Cardio Tennis 

Cardio tennis continues to be a successful addition to our range of activities, is particularly pleasing to see a flow on to 

Tuesday Night Social tennis. Currently sessions are only on Tuesday commencing at 6:30 pm but some suggestions 

have been made about expanding the program. Continue to contact Andrew at Bourke Tennis if you wish to participate 

or have any queries on M: 0403 532 545. 

Coaching & Junior Tennis 

As per our current agreement with Tony and Andrew the following coaching sessions are in place for Term 3 

Tony: 

Mon 2:30–4:00pm (Courts 1 & 2) Sat 9:15 – 12:00am (Courts 1,2 & 6) 

 

Andrew: 

Mon 3.30-7.45pm  Tues 6.30-8pm (2 courts 6.30-7.30)  Thur 3.30-5.30pm  Sat 2.00-4.00pm  

Saturday morning sessions are back underway with Tony and his helper Iris getting groups of both beginners and 

intermediate players organised into singles and doubles matches. 

Just some early notice that Tony will be organising a Junior Development Tournament on Saturday October 01st at the 

start of the next school holidays.  A canteen would be a good thing to have if there is anyone out there who is interested 

in running or supporting one. 

Court Fencing / Court 5 Lighting 

A bit of a false start to works on the Court 5 Lights this week, another unexpected delay, and cost for this one. Hopefully 

we can get underway while the temporary fencing is in place. 

The fencing works are expected to be carried out in stages, some inconvenience is unavoidable but hopefully can be 

kept to a minimum 

Clubhouse Booking 

We have confirmed a clubhouse booking for Saturday August 20th from 5:00 pm, unlikely that this will impact any court 

users. 

COVID 19 – Check In Changes 

There haven’t been any recent changes to the Close Contact rules, but please keep the new requirements in mind when 

coming to tennis. For more information refer to Close Contact Rules 

 

 

 

https://www.coronavirus.tas.gov.au/important-community-updates/changes-to-close-contact-quarantine-and-checking-in-from-2-may

